Senior Meeting was held at the ICSL office on Thursday, March 19, 2009

Tom McMahon called the meeting to order at 7:35pm

Roll Call: 

Board Members present; Tom McMahon, Dave Mease, and Mike Ciesielka(sp) 

Clubs present; Plymouth, Mayfair, Phoenix, Springfield, VE, Hunter, UGH, Pennridge, West Chester, Roslyn, Upper Moreland, Black 47.

Clubs Not I n Attendance: Buckingham, Horsham, and Warminster (excused) 

Reports

Recording Secretary
- No Report

Treasurer - Distributed the Financials which will be available online

Grievance - Cards and suspensions are now online. Bob discussed the lag time due to the referee reports 

Games Commissioner – Start games weekend of 3/20/09 

· O-30 Cup teams are WCU, Phoenix, and VE requested that the teams keep him posted so the missed games can be re-scheduled

· Discussed Playoff format will be posted online

Registration -
Roster Freeze will be May 15, 2009 for the Spring

EPSA
- Increase in 2009/10 Referee Fees total $158 each team responsible for $79

· EPSA has decided to continue to use Sports Manager for its software program

· There are proposed changes to the Constitution and By-laws and hard copies are available for review at the ICSL office or online.

EPYSA – No Report

Ethics – No Report

Scholarship – No Report

Competition – No Report

Finance – No Report

New Business:

· O-40 league with modified format (shorter games, 8v8, etc) was discussed and Mike will explore the interest anticipate play over the summer months

· Discussed letter from each club at end of season for players who are not in good standing. Basically, if no letter is provided the league and EPSA will not enforce restrictions the next season. Vote was taken to approve this stipulation – Hunter made the motion and it was seconded by Plymouth vote taken and it was passed unanimously.

· ICSL Fees will stay the same in 2009/10 as they were the prior year. Team registration is due July 1, and is $100. Player registration is $35, if players are registered in more than one EPSA sanctioned league then they only need to pay the $10 insurance fee one time. 

· ICSL met with the assigners to discuss issues that were noted during the fall season some changes are being made to rectify the issues.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm  

